

Dr. Beth Choquette, Principal 2 Parsons Street Northampton, MA 01060 Phone: 413-587-1460 Fax: 413-587-1474

February 22, 2021

## Dear Parent or Guardian:

We are pleased to enclose Bridge Street School's "report card", which is based on the most recent data provided by the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education. Report cards answer important questions about a school's overall performance and contain specific information about student enrollment and teacher qualifications, student achievement, accountability, how a school is performing relative to other schools in the district and the state, and the progress made toward narrowing proficiency gaps for different groups of students. The full school report card can be found on the Northampton Public Schools website: <a href="http://www.northamptonschools.org/project/bridge-street-school">http://www.northamptonschools.org/project/bridge-street-school</a>

Please note that the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education did not issue school, district, or state accountability determinations for the 2019-20 school year due to the cancellation of the state assessments and school closures related to COVID-19. Therefore, the progress towards improvement targets and accountability percentiles represents determinations from 2019.

In this report you will find the following important information about our school:

**Student assessment on MCAS and other tests:** This section of the report shows how our students are performing on the Massachusetts Comprehensive Assessment System (MCAS) tests as compared to the district and the state.

School and district accountability information: This section of the report contains three important pieces of information:

- 1. **Progress Toward Improvement Targets:** Massachusetts sets annual improvement targets for every district and school. Targets are set for achievement, growth, English learner progress, chronic absenteeism, high school completion, and advanced coursework completion. Districts and schools with a target percentage of 75% or higher are considered to be meeting or exceeding targets. Our school is at 64% which means that we are making substantial progress toward targets for most accountability measures—but need to continue to improve student achievement.
- 2. Accountability Percentiles: Accountability percentiles (1-99) indicate how a school is performing overall compared to other schools that administer similar MCAS tests. They are calculated by combining information related to achievement, growth, English learner progress, chronic absenteeism, high school completion, and advanced coursework completion. Schools with higher percentiles are generally higher performing, and schools with lower percentiles are generally lower performing. Our school percentile this year is 27%. This means that overall, our school performs better than 26% of elementary and middle schools statewide.
- 3. **Overall Classification:** Massachusetts uses information related to progress toward improvement targets, accountability percentiles, graduation rates, and MCAS participation rates to determine each district and school's overall classification. Most districts and schools are placed into two categories: those that require assistance or intervention from the state, and those that do not require assistance or intervention. Our school has been placed in the "not requiring assistance or intervention" because we have made substantial progress toward our targets.

To improve student achievement in our school, we are:

- Focusing on differentiation and inclusive practices by providing small group and individualized instruction to help meet the needs of ALL of our students;
- Analyzing student data, including MCAS results, to identify areas needing instructional improvement;
- Providing quality professional development to faculty and staff;
- Aligning units of study based on Massachusetts Frameworks and Common Core to meet the needs of all learners;

• Implemented a Response to Intervention Model district-wide.

We encourage you to become involved in helping us improve our school. Some of the ways you can become involved are:

- Encouraging your child's learning at home;
- Attending parent-teacher meetings and other special meetings;
- Serving as a volunteer in our school or district;
- Encouraging other parents to become involved.

For more information about our school's report card or to request information about the qualifications of your child's classroom teachers, please feel free to contact your school's office if you have questions. Also you may consult the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education website at <a href="http://profiles.doe.mass.edu">http://profiles.doe.mass.edu</a>.

Sincerely,

Beth Choquette, Edil